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July 2025 Newsletter 

                        

 
Our mission is to embrace people of every age and stage of life and 
help them become the most loving version of themselves possible. 

 
 

Pastor’s Column “Moving Forward with a Plan”  
By now, you all have heard of the survey we are 
conducting as part of our strategic planning process 
in partnership with Convergence. As of this writing, 
twenty-four have completed the survey, and I hope 
that by the time you receive this, that number will be 
higher. It is step one in a process that I hope will give 
us a “true north” or a direction to follow over the next 
several years.  

In addition to our work with Convergence, I have 
gotten back to reading books on church growth, 
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development, planning and other such matters. The 
latest one was recommended to me by a participant 
here, and one of the authors was president of the 
seminary I attended in Kansas City. The book is 
Sustaining While Disrupting: The Challenge of 
Congregational Innovation (F. Douglas Powe, Jr and 
Lovett H. Weems, Jr authors).  

The book had many useful tools, but the one I found 
most helpful was the “so that” formula. The authors 
write, “These two simple words can transform well-
intentioned hard work into actual results that 
advance the mission. Here is how to use the phrase:  

We will do X so that Y occurs.  

I invite you to try it for yourself related to ministries, 
programs and even worship in our church. It is harder 
than you think. Try these: We have a choir so that…; 
We have a greeter so that… Why do we do what we 
do? What is the outcome we expect? Then we can ask 
ourselves if the ministry is accomplishing the goal we 
hope it will. If not, we either discontinue, or we 
change it so that it does.  

The only reason to do this is so that our energies are 
used toward a shared goal. The authors remind us, 
“We can easily become preoccupied with what we are 
doing that we lose sight of why we are doing it.”  

This is not an evaluation of whether a program is 
good or bad, but whether it is the best use of our 
energy and resources.  

I wonder what impact one phrase would have on what 
we do and why we do it?  

In Christ,  

Pastor Greg 
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July Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 
Birthdays:   Anniversaries:    
 4 Tony Fobar-Dockery  3 Roger & Brenda Brummel  
 4 Laura Hotelling   4 Jim & Jennifer Akans    
 8 Jennifer Akans 
16 Lori Ferguson    
16 Harrison Kalember    
18 Whitney Rigney    
18 Mary Evans    
21 Gloria House    
23 Nola Brown    
31 Brianna Boughner    
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Announcements 

  Food Pantry  Volun teers  are needed – ca l l  Don 
Stor in g 

  For  prayer  concern s,  joys ,  ann ouncements ,  or  
news t o share,  contact  L iz  at  
of f ice@firstuccgay lord.org  or  Pastor Greg  at  
pastorg@firstuccgaylord.org 

  Check Fe l lowship  Hal l  to s ign  up for  mowing,  
lunch group,  or  to  serve on Sunday. 

  Direct ory updates  are  in  the w orks.  
  Community  Meal  i s  CANCELLED  Ju ly  4  and  11 
  Pastor  Greg wi l l  b e  away Ju ly 18-20 
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~ In Our Prayers ~ 
During July, the UNA is holding Clare Congregational UCC Church in prayer. 

Jason Peterman – who is dealing with a variety of health issues. 
Madison Crawford – as she suffers from neurological and vision issues. 
Chris Crubaugh – continued prayers Chris and Laura Bantens as they adapt to 
Chris’ medical issues. 
The English Family – as they manage medical and family challenges. 
Kathy Arnold’s daughter and son-in-law—as his mother suddenly passed away 
June 15. 
Mary Evans’ brother, Andy –is recovering at home after emergency surgery. 
Jay Jans, Rokko Jans’ brother—Jay has entered hospice in Illinois. 
Stephanie Kalember – who faces hip surgery in Traverse City. 
Donna Kofler – who has returned home. 
Kathy Menkes’ daughter-in-law, Maggie – Maggie’s mother is suffering with health 
issues, and she lost her brother to suicide on May 29, but she is also celebrating the 
birth of her son June 11. 
 
                      

 Prayer requests are received by the church office. Names will appear on the list for two 
months. Please let the office know if this time needs to be extended, or if it is time to 
remove a name. 
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HELP IS NEEDED AFTER THE ALPENFEST 
PARADE!  

 

In the parking lot adjacent to the church along Second Street, the 
Petoskey Steel Drum group will perform following the Alpenfest 
Parade. The City of Gaylord will leave chairs in the parking lot that 
need to be set up. Likely, we can set those up that morning, or during 
the parade itself, whichever is more convenient. At the end of the 
concert, we will need to re-stack the chairs. The date is July 12. 
 
Alpenfest has also issued an invitation for us to sell concessions during 
the concert. That is being worked on, but help may be needed there 
as well. Please contact Pastor Greg with questions. 
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Minutes are Available and Attached 
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Time Away from the Office 
 

Liz will work July 2 instead of her usual June 30 to work around the 
holidays. 
 

Pastor Greg will be away July 18-20. 
        
 
 

Mission Trip 2025  
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 In September, Bri Boughner and Brenda Brummel will join the Re-Member at Pine Ridge Reservation South Dakota. They will need your financial help with the cost of the trip and donation materials, estimated at $2,000. To date, they have raised $550.  For $25.00, you can buy a share in the trip. You may buy more than one certificate. Fundraising will continue during July and August. If you have any questions, please contact Brenda.     
Did you know?  
In June, our Facebook feed had at least 288 sets of eyes on each of our 
worship broadcasts! Thanks to the volunteers making sure we are 
streaming the worship hour and posting the results to social media! 
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